KEN-CARYL RANCH TOWNHOUSE ASSOCIATION
RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

February 11, 2015
The regular meeting of The Ken-Caryl Ranch Townhouse Association Board of Directors was held  at the Ken-Caryl Ranch Clubhouse.  The following directors were present or absent as noted:

	Larry Schalles
	- Present
	
	Adam Wood
	- Present

	Lisa Castro
	- Present
	
	Christine Freeman
	- Present

	Rick White
	- Present
	
	Phillip Mills - Agent
	- Present

	
	
	
	
	


Several homeowners were also present.
Call to Order – Adam Wood called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.  A quorum was present
Minutes - The minutes of the regular meeting held February 11, 2015  were approved as presented. 
Committee Reports  

Architectural/Building Maintenance Committee  

· Cliff Castro reported that the siding replacement bids (2) were similar but too high for our budget.  It was suggested that the two bidders be asked to suggest how to lower their costs.
· Ken reported on the paving bids, suggesting that “heats” would give more short term effect.  Phil will ask Perfect Patch to quote the same items as Rose Paving to get similar pricing.
· The Paint Color committee presented a selection of colors and announced they were considering a gray (taupe) and a darker green. Trim would be a standard white.
 Landscape Committee   

· Kathy Dann-Arndt reported walking the property with Environmental Tree Service and approved the work done.  A short list of other tree items was generated costing $840.  She presented it to the Board for consideration.  
· Of the $840, $95 was for trimming a tree at 11667’s courtyard.  This would be charged back to the homeowner.
· Another $400 would be for removing an Ash tree with stump grinding at 11703.  This would be charged back to the homeowner.
· The Board approved payment of the remainder of the Environmental Tree Service contract providing he replaces the broken glass ornament at 11626.
· Brad Sobel requested the Board help pay the $400 estimate at 11703 for removing the dead tree as it had died years ago.  The  Board declined to take action on this request but instructed the Managing Agent to send Mr. Sobel an ARC form to remove the tree himself.
   Document Task Force   Howard and Bill had no report.
   Communications Committee 
· Christine has scheduled the next newsletter for the end of March and requested articles from Board members.
  Financial Committee 

· Rick White requested reclassifying the tree pruning costs from #7425 to the Reserves as the pruning was not done every year and was needed for the painting project.
· Howard suggested re-casting the 2015 operating budget to reflect up-dated insurance and water costs.  Phil will send him information.

Financial Reports - Phil Mills reviewed the reports for February 28, 2014.
· Ending balance of the Operating Account is $49,567, Reserves - $495,218.

· Disbursements during the month (including loan payment and transfer to reserve) were $21,153.

· Delinquencies totaled $60,266 from $59,694 last month. 
· $379,000 was received from the insurance company as final settlement on the hail claim.  It was deposited into the reserve account.
· Total expenses (2 months) were $20,425 over budget.
Property Manager’s Report - Phil Mills’ report included:
· Gutters were full of snow and ice but we have to wait until it melts.  Gutter repairs were made on three units.
· James Moore and Associates is in the process of conducting the audit.
· Environmental Tree Care completed the pruning for Section Four and the painting clearance.   They have requested final payment on the contract.
· Two proposals for siding and trim repair were received.  Both are similar in costs and identical in work bid.
· Xcel Energy asked about a couple of electric meters showing no usage for months.  They may be for the sprinkler system.  We will wait to see.
· Violation notices based on resident complaints were sent to two units for monopolizing the Visitor Parking areas and to one unit for pet poop violations.

· A proposal for landscape services was received from Emerald Isle.  They proposed $41,854.  The current contract with Schultz is for $53,343.

· We received $904.28 from Denver Water for our last year of water savings.

Unfinished Business  

· Christine Freeman reported contacting the Master Association about including our brick pillars in their repair project and was told they would not be included.
· The Board reviewed violations and complaints about parking in the open areas.  This will be the subject of a study session.

New Business  

· The Board reviewed a proposal from Tobey and Johnston to provide legal collection services.  WSPS suggested the firm as they have had good experiences with them.  On motion by Christine Freeman, seconded by Rick White and duly passed, the Board authorized engaging Tobey and Johnston for legal collection services.
· Phil Mills suggested beginning the meetings at 6:30 pm instead of 7:00 to allow members to get home earlier.  The suggestion was approved.
· On motion by Larry Schalles, seconded by Christine Freeman and duly passed, the Board approved the extra work quoted by Environmental Tree Services with the two items to be billed back to the homeowners requesting them.
Open Forum  

· All items from the floor were reported and reviewed earlier in the meeting.
Executive Session   The Board went into executive session to consider collection matters.
Adjourn - There being no further business to conduct, the meeting was adjourned at 9:00 PM.  The next meeting will be Wednesday, March 11, 2014 at 6:30 pm at the Ken Caryl Ranch House. 
Respectfully submitted, by Phillip Mills, Acting Secretary

